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VAT No. 399 6786 01 

The Planning Inspectorate 
National Infrastructure 
Temple Quay House 
2 The Square 
Bristol BS1 6PN 

21 February 2024 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Ancleggan Limited (Affected Party Reference number: RAM2-AFP658) 
(“Ancleggan”): Application to Attend Compulsory Acquisition Hearing 

I am writing to request that Ancleggan Limited be permitted to attend the Compulsory 
Acquisition Hearing related to the Application by Rampion Extension Development 
Limited for the Rampion 2 Offshore Wind Farm Project, currently scheduled for 14th May 
to 17 May 2024 (inclusive) and 21 May 2024.  

1. Applicant’s Details: 

Ancleggan Limited, Biddlesgate Farm, Cranborne, Wimborne, Dorset. 

2. Relevant Information: 

Ancleggan has an interest in land by virtue of an option agreement with respect to land 
on the north side of Coombe Farm, Bob Lane, Twineham, Haywards Heath RH17 5NH 
entered into between (1) Charles Worsley and (2) Ancleggan on 17 December 2021 (the 
“Option Agreement”).  The Option Agreement is recorded on the register of title for title 
number WSX22448 at HM Land Registry.   

The Option Agreement grants Ancleggan a right to call for a lease of the Ancleggan Land 
for the development of a battery energy storage system (the “Ancleggan Project”).   

The effect of compulsory acquisition of some or all of this land has been set out in the 
written representation submitted to the Examiner on 20 October 2023. 

3. Reasons for Attendance: 

Ancleggan wishes to attend the Compulsory Acquisition Hearing in order to provide oral 
evidence relating to the extent of the land required by the Applicant for compulsory 
purchase and how the negative effects on the Ancleggan Project might be mitigated.   

Ancleggan has been actively engaged in discussions with the Applicant about the 
Ancleggan Project since the summer of 2022.  While the Applicant and Ancleggan are 
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collaborating on the production of a Memorandum of Understanding in relation to their 
respective projects, this document has yet to be agreed. 

4. Availability: 

I confirm that a representative of Ancleggan will be available to take part in the 
Compulsory Acquisition Hearing on any of the dates currently reserved for it on the 
Planning Inspectorate’s website.  

Thank you for considering this application.  Please confirm that Ancleggan may attend 
and provide any other requests for information to me by email: 

@oneplanet.ltd. 

Yours sincerely 

Michael Campbell, Director 

For and on behalf of Ancleggan Limited 

 




